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It has been a busy season the past two months for our family. In 

March, we were excited to participate in a leadership conference hosted 

by New Hope Baptist Church in Phnom Penh. We are thankful for the 

opportunity we had to minister and meet many new believers.  

 April was a special time as we celebrated Resurrection Sunday. Over 

the past 2 months, Randy has been slowly teaching through the events of 

the Passion Week culminating with a lesson on Christ’s ascension. The 

children in the Bible Club have been responding well to the lessons. A 

couple of the older boys named Rut and Meng have spoken of believing in 

Jesus some and believing in Buddhism some. They are struggling with 

giving up the teachings of their family and culture. Please pray that they 

would put their faith fully in Jesus alone for salvation. 

 This past month Mey, a teenage girl and recent convert, moved to a 

new city in Cambodia. Though we miss her, we are thankful that we were 

able to reach her with the Gospel while she lived in our city. Please pray 

that we can find a pastor in her new town who can help her in her walk 

with God. 

 Khmer New Year was celebrated this past weekend. Over the course 

of three days, our city had roughly 15,000 visitors. We hosted a special 

New Year event at our home with lots of games, candy, and water fights. 

We are thankful for this chance to meet and spend time with folks who 

we would not normally get to speak with.  

 Beginning in May, Cambodia is hosting the biannual SEA games, an 

Olympic style event for the countries in Southeast Asia. Because of this, 

the public schools will be out for a 5-week break. We are planning on 

conducting a VBS during this time when many children are not in school. 

Please pray that there would be children who begin attending our Bible 

Club because of this event.  

    Thank you for your prayers and support!  

 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

-Pray for Rut and Meng to 

place their faith in Christ 

alone for salvation.  

-Pray for the adults who have 

participated in salvation Bible 

studies.  

-Pray for Mey to get 

connected with a church. 

-Pray for the Vacation Bible 

School in May. 

-Pray for our evangelism 

efforts in Thmey Village.  

 

   Sending Church:  

   First Baptist Church 

   PO Box 376 | Mariposa, CA 95338 

 

  Support Address: 

  Valley Bible Baptist Chruch 

  56 Arroyo Seco Cir  

  Espanola, NM 87532 

 

 

 


